
 
 

Page 1 
 

  

 

 

 
 
 

       NEWSLETTER 

 
 

 
 

12th April 2021 
 
COVID-19 VACCINATION PROGRAMME 
MHRA/JCVI and EMA statements on AZ vaccine 
MHRA, JCVI and EMA have all made announcements on serious 
thromboembolic events with concurrent thrombocytopenia associated with the 
use of the AstraZeneca COVID-19 vaccine.  This includes a small number of 
life-threatening and fatal cases presenting as venous thrombosis, including 
unusual sites such as cerebral venous sinus thrombosis, splanchnic vein 
thrombosis, as well as arterial thrombosis, combined with thrombocytopenia 
that can rapidly progress.  Multifocal venous and arterial thromboses have been 
reported in serious cases.  The majority of the events occurred within the first 
14 days following vaccination but have also been reported after this period. 
Risk factors have not been identified. 
 
These serious, but rare, adverse events need to be seen in the context of over 
4m COVID-19 infections since the start of the pandemic causing more than 
120,000 deaths.  Over 30m people have received their first dose of the COVID-
19 vaccine since the start of the programme, which Public Health England 
(PHE) analysis indicates that the COVID-19 vaccination programme prevented 
10,400 deaths in those aged 60 and older in England up to the end of March, 
an additional 4,300 since the previous update.  Analysis of infection data since 
the introduction of the COVID-19 vaccines in the UK demonstrates that 
vaccination is highly effective and substantially reduces the risk of infection 
and severe COVID-19 disease. 
 
JCVI is now recommending that 18 to 29-year-olds who do not have underlying 
health conditions putting them at increased risk of COVID-19 should be offered 
an alternative to the AZ vaccine where available.  MHRA/JCVI confirmed that 
the risk/benefit of getting the vaccine is favourable for the vast majority of 
people, but more ‘finely balanced’ in younger people.  The under-30s in the UK 
will be offered an alternative to the Oxford-AstraZeneca vaccine, where 
available (but stated that they were not advising a ‘stop’ for any age group).  

https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EK1YD-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJOSK-1/c.aspx
https://bit.ly/3qQAnlG
https://bit.ly/3qQAnlG
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EKMVJ-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EKMVJ-1/c.aspx
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The deputy CMO has suggested that there will be minimal impact on the timing 
of the vaccination programme as a whole. 
 
NHSE/I has issued advice to practices.  The MHRA has produced guidance for 
patients and healthcare professionals.  PHE has also published a leaflet that 
may be useful when communicating with patients.  The BMA statement 
provides further information. 
 
Easing of restrictions and testing 
On 5 April the Government in England announced that from 12 April there will 
be a further easing of COVID restrictions after the prime minister confirmed 
the roadmap is on track.  From 9 April everyone in England will be able to 
access free, regular, rapid COVID tests twice a week, including those without 
symptoms.  Updates will be made to the NHS COVID-19 app in England to 
coincide with the universal testing offer.  In response, the BMA said it is vital 
that the public is made aware of the limitation and accuracy of these tests.  
Recent research into lateral flow tests suggests they can pick up around half 
of the people with symptoms but significantly fewer of those who have 
asymptomatic COVID.  Further, there is evidence of an even lower detection 
of positive cases if people carry out the tests themselves. 
 
Confirmatory PCR testing has been reintroduced (from 1 April).  Current 
guidance in England specifies that all individuals who receive a positive LFD 
test result are encouraged to take a follow-up PCR, whether the LFD test was 
assisted or self-reported.  Contact tracing will begin immediately after a 
positive LFD result (eg without waiting for the result of follow-up PCR).  The 
tracing process will be stopped and self-isolation notices rescinded where there 
is a negative follow-up PCR test result obtained within 72 hours of the LFD test 
result.  This is intended to reduce the number of people self-isolating 
unnecessarily because of false positives from antigen LFD tests at low 
population prevalence. 
 
Vaccine certificates 
The Government confirmed that a COVID-19 status certification system will be 
developed over the coming months which could allow higher-risk settings to 
be opened up more safely and with more participants.  Over the coming 
months, a system will be developed which will consider three factors: 
vaccination, a recent negative test, or natural immunity (determined on the 
basis of a positive test taken in the previous six months).  Events pilots will 
take place from mid-April to trial the system.  All pilots are checking COVID 
status, which will initially be through testing alone but in later pilots, 

https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJRK2-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJQCT-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJQCT-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EK82R-1/c.aspx
https://www.bma.org.uk/bma-media-centre/bma-says-covid-19-vaccination-programme-needs-to-continue-as-the-benefits-still-outweigh-the-very-low-risks-associated-with-the-oxford-jab?utm_source=The%20British%20Medical%20Association&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=12295374_GP%20ENEWSLETTER%2008042021&utm_content=BMA%20vaccine%20statement&dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJOSL-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EK82S-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJOSM-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJOSM-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJOSN-1/c.aspx
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vaccination and acquired immunity are expected to be alternative ways to 
demonstrate status. 
 
GPC England has been discussing these proposals with the Government and 
NHS bodies to ensure there would be a minimal impact on GP practices, and 
this has been accepted.  We need to avoid the expectation that people can 
secure evidence of vaccination or testing by obtaining a letter from their GP 
practice. 
 
Weekly COVID-19 data update 
The BMA’s Health Policy team has started producing a weekly summary of key 
data on various aspects of the pandemic.  The data is from external published 
sources (with links to the relevant data/study).  The latest summary is 
attached. 
 
Vaccine dose data 
The latest data report shows that as of 8 April, over 31m doses of the COVID-
19 vaccine have been given their first dose and over 37 million doses have 
been given in total. 
 
Read more about the latest changes, including the delivery of second doses, 
added funding, and what practices need to do and the support available in our 
updated guidance page about the COVID-19 vaccination programme. 
 
VACCINATIONS AND IMMUNISATIONS GUIDANCE 
The BMA have now published guidance about the recent changes to the 
provision of routine vaccination and immunisation in general practice which 
come into place from 1 April 2021.  The changes include: 

• The provision of V&I services becoming an essential service for all routine 
NHS-funded vaccinations with the exception of childhood and adult 
seasonal influenza and COVID-19 vaccinations. 

• The introduction of five core contractual standards to underpin the 
delivery of immunisation services. 

• A single item of service fee for all doses delivered in vaccination 
programmes funded through the GMS contract 

• The Childhood Immunisation DES with its 70% and 90% targets was 
retired on 31 March 2021 and a new V&I domain in the Quality and 
Outcomes Framework introduced for 2021/22. 

 
FREE COVID-19 PPE SCHEME EXTENDED UNTIL THE END OF MARCH 
2022 

https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJN0B-1/c.aspx
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/covid-19/gp-practices/covid-19-vaccination-programme
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJOSO-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EK82T-1/c.aspx
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The Government is extending the provision of free COVID-19 PPE to health 
and social care providers until the end of March 2022.  Following the previous 
announcement of free PPE provision until the end of June 2021, the scheme 
will now be extended to the end of March 2022 as the expectation of clinical 
experts is that usage will remain high throughout the next financial year.  This 
will ensure that general practice can continue to access rigorously tested and 
high-quality PPE.  Providers should continue to access COVID-19 PPE via their 
current distribution channels. 
 
ACCESS ON VACCINATION FOR PARENTS WITH CHILDREN 
The following guidance has been published: 
 
“As we vaccinate the younger groups of patients, it may be the case that 
parents bring dependent children to their vaccination appointment.  Colleagues 
are reminded that reasonable adjustments can be made for people in such 
circumstances, and every effort should be made to ensure that individuals can 
receive their vaccine at their stated appointment time.  
 
Ultimately, the senior clinician on duty has the responsibility for patient safety 
and it is important that they are informed of any concerns that other colleagues 
may have about an individual, so that they can make a risk assessment at the 
time and that any necessary adjustments can be made. 
 
Denying treatment/intervention, for any reason, is a clinical decision and it 
must be made by the most senior clinician on duty at the time. They will be 
able to assess the risks and make a clinical decision which will then be 
documented.  All staff need to be aware of the need to escalate these situations 
to the senior clinician. 
 
In the meantime, as a way of preparing for the younger cohorts, we are looking 
at ways of strengthening the guidance for parents at the point of booking.  
Patients booked in for vaccination are currently asked to attend on their own 
where possible to minimise the risk of COVID-19 infection.  However, any 
individual is allowed to attend with another person, particularly if they need 
support, for example if they are in a wheelchair, are frail or have a learning 
disability.  Parents with young babies or children need not be turned away, 
unless following a risk assessment by the senior clinician.  They do need to be 
supported to receive the vaccine.  As the cohorts move to younger populations, 
it is more likely that adjustments will need to be made to ensure no one is 
disadvantaged because they have dependents with them.” 
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The VC operational guidance has been updated to reference the above, along 
with the guidance for the National Booking Service including briefing notes for 
call handlers. 
 
FLU VACCINATION 20/21 ACHIEVEMENT AND PLANS FOR 2021/22 
On 1 April 2021, a letter from Professor Stephen Powis was published both 
commending the achievements of practices and developments made with 
regards to the NHS Annual Influenza Vaccination Programme during 
2020/2021, referred to as ‘the most successful in the history of the 
programme’, especially considering the roll out took place during a pandemic, 
and outlining further details for the 21/22 programme in England.  81% of 
people aged 65 years and over were vaccinated and 52% of those under 65 
years who are at clinical risk.  This was a remarkable achievement and down 
to the hard work of many practices.  The letter also outlines that practices 
should plan for the immunisation of 50-64 year olds again.  GPC are seeking 
clarification on this as it has not been clearly stated before. 
 
QOF 2020/21 YEAR-END RECALCULATION 
An error has been identified with the QOF year-end calculations, which is 
related to additional point allocations for cervical screening and flu 
immunisation.  This issue impacted the total number of available points, with 
the maximum value of 538 instead of the planned 567.  The resolution has 
been identified, tested and validated.  The resolution will be applied and the 
QOF calculation will be rerun overnight, with no action required from practices 
or commissioners today (7 April 2021). 
 
It is expected that declarations and approvals can recommence on the morning 
of 8 April 2021.  All previous declarations and approvals will be automatically 
reset within CQRS to support this.  The CQRS team will issue further 
communications on the morning of 8 April to provide an update to 
commissioners. 
 
The approval window for submission of payment requests to PCSE has been 
extended until close of play on Monday 12 April, allowing three working days 
for practice declaration and all commissioner approvals to be completed.  This 
issue has not impacted PCN declarations or approvals, which can be actioned.  
Additional checks have been applied to validate the calculation of the PCN 
service, as previously communicated. 
 
IMPROVING GP APPOINTMENT DATA 
NHSE/I has published information aimed at improving the quality of GP 
appointment data.  This is to ensure that published general practice 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/publication/achievements-and-developments-during-2020-21-flu-season/
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJOSQ-1/c.aspx
https://bma-mail.org.uk/t/JVX-7BJ66-JCJOU4-4EJOSQ-1/c.aspx
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appointment data fairly represents the appointment activity carried out across 
practices and general practice providers in England.  This year’s PCN 
Investment and Impact Fund provides additional funding to support this 
through an indicator covering the mapping of appointment slot types to the 
new set of national appointment categories by all practices within the PCN.  
This should only require a short one-off exercise, mapping each slot type that 
the practice uses to one of the national categories.  Practices should note that 
this only relates to appointments from 1 April 2021 onwards and shouldn’t 
require changes to wider processes or appointment books. 
 
INSPIRING THE FEMALE GP LEADERS OF TOMORROW 
On March 25, the BMA held a hugely successful female GP leaders of tomorrow 
webinar chaired by Samira Anane (GPC education, training and workforce 
policy lead).  More than 250 guests logged on to hear Nikki Kanani (medical 
director for primary care, NHS England), Margaret Ikpoh (RCGP council, 
associate director of primary care Hull Medical School), Farah Jameel (GPC 
England executive team and Camden LMC chair), Helena McKeown (BMA 
representative body chair) and Katie Bramall-Stainer (CEO Cambridgeshire 
LMCs, deputy chair UK LMC conference) discuss their personal leadership 
journeys, and share tips and advice.  Please use this link to watch a recording 
of the event. 
 
DELAYED APPLICATIONS TO NEW TO PRACTICE PARTNERSHIP 
SCHEME 
NHSE/I have informed us that they have amended the deadline for the 
individuals that sent through applications.  Their team will be working through 
all the applications submitted so far and have advised that due to the pressures 
caused by the pandemic this year they will still accept their application.  They 
have advised that that they will be reverting back to the six months deadline 
for any further applications. 
 

WORCESTERSHIRE ISSUES 
PCN LMC LAW WEBINAR 
The LMC is offering a free seminar from our lawyers, LMC Law on PCNs.  This 
is a follow up to our previous PCN event and will provide an opportunity for 
PCNs to review how they are progressing, gain any top tips and to ask any 
specific questions. 
 
Places are limited to 3 per PCN and GPs and Practice Manages are welcome.  
Places will be allocated on a first come, first served basis. 
 
Date: Wednesday 27th April 2021 

https://www.bma.org.uk/about-us/equality-diversity-and-inclusion/edi/bma-network-of-elected-women?utm_source=The%20British%20Medical%20Association&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=12295374_GP%20ENEWSLETTER%2008042021&utm_content=GP%20leader%20event&dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
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Times: 12.30 – 2.30 pm 
Joining Details:  these will be emailed to attendees prior to the 
webinar – only those that have booked a place will be permitted to join the 
webinar 
 
We strongly recommend that every Practice considers who is best to attend as 
part of their PCN.  We are hoping that all of our PCNs in Worcestershire will be 
represented. 
 
The online event is by ticket only and places can be booked by visiting:- 
 
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/training and clicking "event sign up".  We hope 
to see some of you at the event. 
 
MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLBEING 
Wellbeing 
We are fortunate to have excellent mental health support in place for general 
practice locally across both our counties.  Do please access support if you need 
it and remember that it is very hard to look after others if you are not looking 
after yourself!  The latest support available can be found on our website. 
 
There is help and assistance available within the Herefordshire and 
Worcestershire Healthy Minds service.  They are able to provide bespoke 
talking therapies for all colleagues irrespective of your role in your 
organisations to assist with anxiety, low mood, stress and other common 
mental health problems.  Referral is easy and can be completed via visiting 
https://www.healthyminds.whct.nhs.uk/.  This is a NHS service and as such is 
free at the point of contact and confidential. 
 
The Service Manager, Phill Morgan Henshaw is happy to answer any questions 
regarding referral and treatment and can be contacted on 01432 842200 or via 
phill.morganhenshaw@nhs.net. 
 
BMA Mental Health and Wellbeing 
The BMA continues to offer wellbeing services and confidential 24/7 counselling 
and peer support for all doctors and medical students, as well as their partners 
and dependents, on 0330 123 1245.  Access the BMA’s COVID-19 wellbeing 
pages here. 
 
The BMA has welcomed the NHSE/I announcement of further funding for the 
expanded and rapid access provision of mental health services for NHS staff in 
England over the winter.  This is urgently required and something the BMA has 

https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/training
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/
https://www.healthyminds.whct.nhs.uk/
mailto:phill.morganhenshaw@nhs.net
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/your-wellbeing#wellbeing-support-services
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/covid-19/your-health/covid-19-your-wellbeing
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/covid-19/your-health/covid-19-your-wellbeing
https://www.england.nhs.uk/2020/10/strengthening-mental-health-support-for-staff/
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been calling for to support the major challenges NHS staff are facing.  At the 
ARM, a motion was passed expressing concern at the potential long-term 
impact of the pandemic and called for resources to support the profession.  As 
we head into a second wave of the virus it is vital that staff are protected.  Find 
out more here. 
 
Mentor Support 
Please find a flyer highlighting how you can access peer support during this 
time here.  More information about wellbeing support can be found on the LMC 
website. 
 
LMC WEBSITE 
The following guidance has been added to the LMC website 
www.worcslmc.co.uk this week: 
 
MHRA and JCVI announcement regarding AstraZeneca Vaccine and next steps 
 
OTHER COVID 19 RESOURCES 
BMJ – news and resources 
RCGP COVID-19 information 
NHSE/I primary care bulletins 
NICE resources 
 

https://people.nhs.uk/
https://people.nhs.uk/
https://teamnet.clarity.co.uk/Topics/File/Public/3863a40c-9254-4cfb-b520-ab5a00bc8713/5f8b68b6-aa15-4d2a-be64-ab8300c2ca98/38b68fd8-a8ab-4fa0-b969-ab8e0139d8e8
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/
http://www.worcslmc.co.uk/
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/C1245-MHRA-and-JCVI-announcement-regarding-AstraZeneca-Vaccine-and-next-steps.pdf
https://www.bmj.com/coronavirus
https://www.rcgp.org.uk/policy/rcgp-policy-areas/covid-19-coronavirus.aspx
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/primary-care/other-resources/primary-care-bulletin/
https://nhsconfed.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=feeeed3bba7c179fd3a7ef554&id=0017c62a07&e=d3deb28f87


 
 

Page 9 
 

  

 

 

WORCESTERSHIRE AND HEREFORDSHIRE LMC LTD 
 

Registered office:  St Stephens Surgery, Adelaide Street, Redditch, Worcs  B97 4AL 
   Tel. 01527 65082 

 

All topical issues relating to local general practice are discussed at the monthly 
LMC meetings and those minutes can be read on the LMC Website.  Should 
you require further information on any issues raised at the LMC meetings 
please do not hesitate to contact the LMC representative for your area or 
practice. 
 

MEMBERS OF THE WORCESTERSHIRE COMMITTEE 
 

CHAIRMAN:  Dr David Herold 

    Riverside Surgery, Waterside, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 1JP 
    Tel: 01386 444400   Email: d.herold@nhs.net  

VICE-CHAIRMAN: Dr Matthew Davis 
Bewdley Medical Centre, Dog Lane, Bewdley, Worcs 
DY12 2EF 

    Tel. 01299 402157   Email: matthew.davis@nhs.net 

 

SECRETARY:  Dr Gillian Farmer 
    St Stephens Surgery, (address and contact details as above) 
    Email: gfarmer@worcslmc.co.uk  
 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER: Lisa Siembab 
    St Stephens Surgery, (address and contact details as above) 
    Email: lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk 
 

Representatives: 
 
BROMSGROVE: Dr D Pryke   REDDITCH:  Dr I Haines 
   Dr K Hollier      Dr M Shah 
  
WYRE FOREST: Dr M Davis   WYCHAVON: Dr D Herold 
   Dr S Morton      Dr J Rankin 
   Dr J Rayner      Dr K Gines 
 
MALVERN:  Dr P Bunyan   WORCESTER: Dr F Martin 

Dr R Khekar      Dr C Whyte 
          Dr R Benney 
 
Co-opted Representatives:   Practice Manager Representatives: 
Out of Hours: Dr E Penny   Helen Garfield, Representative WF PM 
Dispensing:  Dr J Rankin   Lisa Luke, Representative R&B PM 
Registrars Rep: Dr J Chun (North)  Meryl Foster, Representative SW PM 
   Dr L Jones (South) 

https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/pages/lmc-meetings
mailto:d.herold@nhs.net
mailto:matthew.davis@nhs.net
mailto:gfarmer@worcslmc.co.uk
mailto:lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk
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First5 Rep:  Dr M Venables 
IT Rep:  Dr R Williams 
Non Principals: Dr W Safdar 
Clinical Directors: Rotating 
BAME:  Dr W Safdar 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERS OF THE HEREFORDSHIRE COMMITTEE 
 

SECRETARY: Dr Nigel Fraser 
   Wargrave House Surgery, 23 St Owen Street, Hereford, HR1 2JB 
   Tel: (01432) 272285  Email:  nfraser@hereflmc.co.uk 
 

MEDICAL  Dr Paul Downey 

DIRECTOR: St Stephens Surgery, Adelaide Street, Redditch B97 4AL 

   Tel: 01527 65082  Email:  pdowney@hereflmc.co.uk 
 
EXECUTIVE 
OFFICER:  Lisa Siembab 
   St Stephens Surgery, (address and contact details as above) 
   Email: lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk 

 

 
Representatives: 
 
All 20 practices are represented at Committee Meetings 

 
 
 

Worcestershire and Herefordshire GPC Representative: Dr S Parkinson 
 
 

The next LMC meetings will be: 
 

Worcestershire – 22nd April 2021 
Herefordshire – 14th April 2021 

mailto:lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk

